BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: JUNE  2014

Dear Writers and Supporters,   

Many thanks to ANN STEWART, CLARE APEL and all who helped with the successful Emsworth Plant and Book Sale. We made £223 gross, £166.05 after rent.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:-                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Saturday 21/06   Summer Amnesty Concert (Graylingwell 2)

Summer events – Barnham AmnesTEA and Trundle Pumble (see next newsletter)

Thursday 16/10: Arias and Songs for Amnesty, University of Chichester
LOCAL AMNESTY EVENTS:

SATURDAY 21/06  This year’s Amnesty Concert will feature “Hatful of Rain”, a brilliant bluegrass-inspired British folk and roots band.  They will be supported by AMANDA COOK (classical guitar) and RICHARD SABIN (Celtic harp).  The concert at Graylingwell Chapel will start at 7.30 pm and be preceded by a Free-Range BBQ and bar from 6.30.  Tickets are £10 and available from chichestertickets.co.uk/ 01243 813595 or from Cloisters shop in the Cathedral.  Alternatively, please contact MARK STABLES on sussexsaddlebacks@gmail.com/ 07544278312.  Please set aside this date and encourage as many friends to come as you can.  We are excited to have such a brilliant Band and amazing venue.  All offers of help in terms of distributing publicity, sticking a poster up and/or helping on the night will be very welcome – please contact Mark as above.

THURSDAY 16/10, a rare treat of a LUNCHTIME CONCERT in the chapel of Chichester University, from noon to 1pm.  More details in later newsletters.

NATIONAL AMNESTY EVENTS

THURSDAY 12/06, 1pm-2pm: Vigil outside the TURKISH EMBASSY in London, calling for justice for victims of Turkish police violence and for freedom of expression in Turkey.  Contact  Barbara Lodge at Barbara.lodge@virginmedia.com
Our Group is taking part in the Torture Campaign, as you will see in the rest of this newsletter. 
                                   Carry on Writing!!!
                             BOB DEWICK 
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	Egypt: Court agrees to 683 death sentences

	Background to this action

In a second mass trial in five weeks, an Egyptian court has agreed to sentence a further 683 people to death, again following a grossly unfair trial. Those condemned include Mohamed Badie, the detained General Guide of the Muslim Brotherhood.
The judges at the Minya Criminal Court agreed unanimously on 28 April 2014 to sentence all 683 defendants to death and referred the case to the Grand Mufti, who must be consulted by criminal courts before they can formally impose death sentences. All faced charges of involvement in deadly violence around the police station in the village of al-Adwa in the governorate of Minya on 14 August 2013. No defendants were present in court, though the security forces are holding 74 of them in detention, a defence lawyer has told Amnesty International.
Defence lawyers had boycotted the only previous court hearing in this case, on 25 March, after the same presiding judge referred 528 people to the Grand Mufti in a separate case after an unfair trial. Despite the absence of the lawyers, the judges continued with the trial of the 683, questioning more than 50 witnesses and 74 defendants in only one hearing that lasted just a few hours. The presiding judge fined the defence lawyers 50 Egyptian Pounds (US$7) on 28 April, and referred them to a disciplinary panel for refusing to attend the hearing. An Amnesty International delegate observed the court session that day. There were armed security officers with machine-guns inside the courtroom, with their faces covered by black masks.
Seventy four defendants are held in Al-Wadi Al-Gedid Prison, an eight-hour journey from al-Adwa village for their relatives. Families told Amnesty International that they had to leave in the night to make the journey in time to see their loved ones in prison.
The court will formally hand down the sentences on 21 June.  
	What you can do

Please write immediately in Arabic, English or your own language:
· Urging the Egyptian authorities to quash all death sentences;
· Calling on them to establish immediately an official moratorium on executions, as a first step towards abolition;
· Calling on them to transfer the 74 men held in Al-Wadi Al-Gedid Prison to a closer prison.
PLEASE SEND APPEALS BEFORE 12 JUNE 2014 TO:

Minister of Justice
Nayer Abdel-Moneim Othman, Minister of Justice, Ministry of Justice, Cairo, Arab Republic of Egypt
Fax: 00202 2 7958103 
Email: mojeb@idsc.gov.eg 
Salutation: Your Excellency

PLEASE SEND COPIES OF YOUR APPEAL TO
His Excellency Mr Ashraf Elkholy, Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt, 26 South Street, London, W1K 1DW
Fax: 020 7491 1542

Email: egamboff.london@mfa.gov.eg ; egyemblondon@mfa.gov.eg 

	Stop Torture: Amnesty’s introduction to the new campaign

	Background to this action

All over the world people just like you are being tortured right now. Imagine being beaten, electrocuted, having your face cut, having you fingernails pulled out.
· We are in the grip of a global crisis and we need your help to stop torture and make two-faced governments own up to their responsibilities.

Global crisis

Since 2009 we have had reports of torture in 141 countries. In the last year alone we have documented the use of 27 different torture methods with survivors telling us about having pins pushed under their fingernails, being burnt with cigarettes and even being stabbed in custody.

· A new global poll, specially commissioned by us, has revealed that 44% of people around the world fear being tortured in their own country.

· In the UK almost one in three people surveyed think that torture could be justified. Torture is barbaric, inhuman and never justified.

That is why we need people like you to join our campaign to stop torture
Stop Torture campaign

· We have been fighting torture for over 50 years and campaigned hard for the creation of the UN Convention against Torture 30 years ago.  Torturers are now international outlaws and 155 countries have signed up to the UN Convention. But many governments are betraying their responsibilities.  This means that torture is not a thing of the past. It is not even just alive and well. It is flourishing.  
· Torture happens behind closed doors. It happens when there are no lawyers or doctors present, when police and others with power to wield do not fear the consequences of their actions. But by ensuring such safeguards are in place, you can stop torture.


	Real lives

The campaign will focus on five torture offenders; Mexico, Morocco, Nigeria, Philippines and Uzbekistan, and within these countries five individuals who have survived torture. In each of these countries torture is a major concern, but we believe global pressure can bring about change.
What you can do

Take action on the enclosed case on the Philippines.



	www.amnesty.org.uk/stoptorture for further information about the Stop Torture campaign


	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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